
  

Issue 2: w/c Monday 15 September 2025 – Week 2 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 

We have had another good week at school – I hope you have felt this too from your perspective. We have 
also had our first wet lunchtime, to which our students adapted well, using the academy’s hall, sports hall 
and year bases as well as the cafeteria. 

I want to focus on our Sixth Form in this letter. There is a huge amount of positivity here, inspired by Mrs 
Laidlaw, Assistant Principal and Head of Sixth Form. Mrs Laidlaw is assisted by Mrs Goodacre, Deputy 
Head of Sixth Form (while Mrs Stevenson is on maternity leave), and Mr McGovern, our Sixth Form 
Pastoral Assistant. We see our Sixth Form as the final stage of our students’ seven-year educational 
journey with us. 

We have been delighted to welcome 82 Year 12 students into our Sixth Form this year. This represents an 
increase of over a third in our numbers from the previous two cohorts. Our incoming students are mostly 
from our own lower school, but we are also thrilled to welcome a growing number of excellent students 
from neighbouring schools. We hope to continue to grow our sixth form in future years.  

We offer one of the widest ranges of subjects available in our area. We do this to keep student choice as 
broad and appropriate as possible. Students are taught in relatively small classes, where they can get the 
maximum benefit from our teachers’ expertise and experience. We have added Religious Education 
(Philosophy and Ethics) to our curriculum this year, taught by Mrs Arrowsmith and Mr Clarke. Both 
teachers’ classes achieved excellent results in their GCSE RE this summer.  

Sixth Form students have unique access to two areas of our school building: the Sixth Form Common 
Room and the Independent Learning Centre. These two areas have very different vibes and purposes. The 
Common Room is, as you would expect, a relaxed space with comfortable chairs and a games table, as 
well as our Costa Coffee bar. The Independent Learning Centre (ILC), by contrast, is an area for quiet 
study. This year we have introduced silent working in the ILC, enabling students to achieve some really 
focused work to consolidate and extend their learning in lessons. Students have adapted well to this 
change to silent working – they can see that they get much more done, and it can be quite companionable 
to work alongside your friends. In the summer, our students achieved the school’s best results for many 
years – and our current Year 13 students are predicted to beat this! 



 

 
Today we were visited by a reporter from ITV News. We are working with State Elevate, a group founded by 
two local students who went on to prestigious universities and who are intent on helping ambitious state 
school students like ours raise their aspirations and secure places in our country’s top universities. ITV 
News heard about this work and were keen to find out more. We spent an hour together: Len and Grace 
from State Elevate spoke with some of our Year 13 students and gave them some individual mentoring on 
their personal statements. Then four of our students, Mia, Chloe, Tom and Harry, gave short individual 
interviews about their aims and aspirations. We look forward to seeing the finished item on television next 
week, and we look forward to our further work with State Elevate. 

Mrs Laidlaw and her team are hosting two events for Sixth Form students and their parents/carers at the 
start of term, introducing themselves and a range of speakers including careers advisers, State Elevate, 
apprenticeship providers and universities. The event for Year 13 students was held on Wednesday this 
week and was very well attended; the event for Year 12 students and their parents/carers will be this 
coming Wednesday, 17 September, beginning at 6pm. We look forward to seeing many of you there.  

With all good wishes, 

Yours faithfully, 

Dr Andrew Fowler 
Principal 

 

 
 



 

Year 7: Subject 
Parents’/Carers’ Evening 
On Thursday 16 October 2025, we will hold our 
first subject parents’ and carers’ evening of this 
academic year, which is for year 7 students. 
 
The evening will be appointment based and all 
appointments will be made via the SchoolCloud 
platform. This may be unfamiliar to many of 
you, but it is the platform we have successfully 
used for several years at Lord Lawson of 
Beamish Academy.  
 
SchoolCloud is an online booking system that 
allows you to choose your own appointment 
times. Your personal login details, which will be 
provided to you at a later date, will allow you to 
book appointments and allow you to view your 
schedule for the evening.  
 
Information about the evening, including 
timings, set-up etc., will be sent to you via Class 
Charts by the end of next week. You should also 
look out for any future updates about the 
evening in our weekly parent bulletin. 
 
Mr D Cave 
Assistant Principal

 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

    
 

 
 
Open Evening for prospective 
students: Thursday 25 
September  
Coming up soon, we will have our first Open Evening of 
the year, on Thursday 25 September, when we will 
welcome parents, carers and pupils who are currently in 
Year 6. Many of you will remember your first open 
evening, when you were able to bring your child to look 
around our school, and where you perhaps began your 
own journey towards becoming a member of our school 
community. We have taken prospectuses and welcome 
letters to our feeder primary schools. We know that the 
best recommendation is by word of mouth, however, so I 
encourage you to share the news of our open evening 
with friends, relatives and neighbours who have children 
currently in Year 6.  
 
Many of our students love to help us with this open 
evening, as guides, or working with teachers in different 
subject areas. Please look out for a letter that your child 
may bring home, asking for your consent for them to take 
part in our open evening. If you are happy for them to 
take part, please return these consent slips to us as 
soon as possible.  
 
Dr Fowler  
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Mindfulness and 
Wellbeing Club 
The Mindfulness and Wellbeing 
Club is a space for students to 
come and try a variety of 
activities, which promote 
mindfulness and mental 
wellbeing.   
 
The club is open to all students 
in any year group and will take 
place on a Monday lunchtime in 
the Library.   
 
The first meeting of the club this 
academic year is Monday 
15 September. 
 
Students will require a pass to 
attend the club, which can be 
obtained from Mrs Kemp. 
Students can notify Mrs Kemp 
of their interest by speaking to 
her or by emailing her by the 
end of Thursday 11 September, 
at jkemp@lordlawson.academy 
 
Passes will then be created and 
passed to tutors for students to 
collect during tutor time on 
Monday 15 September. 
 
Mrs J Kemp 
Cover Supervisor 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Career Challenge 
‘Pitch for a Purpose Plan: Plan the ultimate Charity Event with HSBC’  
First Step Career Challenge for students in years 7 – 9 on Wednesday 1 
October at 4.30pm.  
This challenge will include: 

• A 45-minute briefing with the HSBC team 
• Complete the career challenge their own pace 
• Certificate awarded on completion 
• Register now!  

‘HSBC and the Nature Trust UK – nature Projects That Make a Difference’ 
Next Step Career Challenge for students in years 10 – 13 on Thursday 2 
October at 5.00pm. 
This challenge will include:  

• A 45-minute virtual briefing with the HSBC team     
• Complete the career challenge at their own pace   

      
• Certification awarded on completion  
• Register now!  

 
Mrs C Braban 
Careers and Enterprise Adviser 

 
 

 

mailto:jkemp@lordlawson.academy
https://datainspiration.digdata.online/e3t/Ctc/LZ+113/d2mlhP04/VWC5DS3z1-fKW21DQ_L2t9Mk4W3hB9jJ5CgBswN5q1hjb5nR3bW5BWr2F6lZ3myW1zDFSs4mDjY9W2j5v679jS3tgW3XGY6S6j3xhMW2GdpsJ48C9WjN2swRNKwP7hFW1lYM-j9lHYB2W4Ry-pS4xQ9vGW9jhlp78YHYrcW2DkfDk36-85rW8mXWpC4_P3y4VP1sKK63ZftTW3V_DG63dWz-mW1JltV11RlxVLW3_Zjyl8s5wSsW97wFW37c8HYYW78KTZS3tMzYVW1ZkYbT5tQ-4SW3HRRwf6rHTQpW1fp5bD9fYKjwW5h24Z78h-zt1W6CtjHR5nDj2DW8Pg5YP4-JmCTW1J06_L6mTCwKW4r6LPT6vG0CkW3T06zw4_hrYgW46drW88DZHNKW8hBkK72W2Z6mW7ddH5623RpL4W1ThtsM14pWtgW85DlQ86K9nyfW35l9VZ8txmM5W5kDJRC3_C6VlW1N_S7N5MRrWVW7tyPBt45k9b5d3-DK804
https://datainspiration.digdata.online/e3t/Ctc/LZ+113/d2mlhP04/VWC5DS3z1-fKW21DQ_L2t9Mk4W3hB9jJ5CgBswN5q1hjv5nR3bW69t95C6lZ3prW8fF1Bj2g4yJwW437-JZ5pzLx7W4Y5Zbg6ZynD1W5PvxXq4Zgy3jW5Kxyzb53lgB3N7PkqyyqqYNdW4J_Ys531f_QBW8nCSp31dD_bSW2DtvDh6XyzJRW8JSL5Q1RKnb5N4mqzd834zSqW57n6L28m6HSVW4d2pRX2whPdQN6WtmVw1jlQ4W1_3Vm64tlHfHW37-xP_6G5lDjVhMVHw4v0j1jN7wtlWV-nKcXVj5glb1y0wL4W4Sh_Rb4MN0BDW61dCwD6G7JjDW7bj1X23Vf4-CW3g4kRj8NxHGPVgZDLz7cZz6DW728-T095pjg1W4LLXMt1g5QL6VGxTPw8cW2Z2W1JFSNb3kttzyN6qX7pbBfBj6W82HsZN3QMqCbVBWkQQ2PjhrFW7r_MCH2pT_5xW6Jrs7F2ccyD_W4xSb8L5wqBqFW1pZWRc7L5p6gN2LPLX8YYSs0f60g99604


 

Sixth Form Personal Development 
Please find below this year’s overview for Personal Development (PD) in Sixth Form. We are fortnate to have a 
range of external speakers and experts who will be delivering a large proportion of our curriculum this year.  
 
Please note that Year 13 PD lessons will end after the Spring term to allow students to prepare for their 
summer examinations.  
 
Should you have any questions about any of the individual topics we will be covering or the PD curriculum as 
a whole, please email me at bgoodacre@lordlawson.academy and I will be happy to help. 
  
 
Mrs B Goodacre 
Acting Deputy Head of Sixth Form 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
  

 

UCAS 
Parent and Carers can follow the following link for everything you need to help your child decide on their next 
steps. https://www.ucas.com/discover/advice-for-parents-guardians-and-carers  

 

 

mailto:bgoodacre@lordlawson.academy
https://www.ucas.com/discover/advice-for-parents-guardians-and-carers
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Secondary School Admissions 

This information is for any parents/carers who have primary school aged children who are looking to apply to a 
secondary school.  
 
Gateshead Council recognises that your child’s education is one of the most important aspects of their life. It 
influences their formative years and their future. We know how important it is that you receive as much 
information as possible about the school admissions process. 
 
We recommend that you apply for a school place using Gateshead Councils online school admissions system 
where you can also access all the information. You can apply online at:  
www.gateshead.gov.uk/schooladmissions  
 

 
 

 
If you are interested in applying to Lord Lawson of Beamish Academy, come along to the open evening held 
on Thursday 25 September. More information about this can be found in an announcement above. 
 
 

http://www.gateshead.gov.uk/schooladmissions


 

 



  



  



 

  
 Calendar Dates and Upcoming 

Events for the Autumn Term 
Date      Event 
 
Wednesday 17 September  Introduction Evening for year 12 students, parents and carers – 6 to 8pm 
 
Friday 19 September Flu Immunisations – Years 7 to 11 – throughout the school day 
 
Monday 22 and Tuesday School photographs – throughout the school day 
23 September  
 
Thursday 25 September Open evening for students in year 6 – 4.15 to 8pm 
 
Thursday 16 October Year 7 Parents’ evening – timings tbc (this will be an in-person event) 
 
Tuesday 21 to Friday 24 Evening Performances of the Academy Production: Singin’ In The Rain, Jr – 
October timings and ticket sales information will be provided in upcoming Parent 
 Bulletins 
 
Friday 24 October Last day of term for staff and students – school finishes as normal at 3.20pm 
 
Monday 3 November Staff and students return to school at 8.40am 
 
Thursday 6 November Year 11 exam preparation evening for students, parents and carers – timings 

tbc 
 
Thursday 20 November Flu immunisations (catch-up sessions) – Years 7 to 11 – throughout the 

morning 
 
Thursday 20 November Open evening for prospective sixth form students – 5 to 7pm 
 
Friday 28 November Occasional day – Academy closed to staff and students 
 
Thursday 11 December Year 7 Pantomime trip – timings tbc 
 
Friday 19 October Last day of term for staff and students – school finishes as normal at 3.20pm 
 
Monday 5 January 2026 Staff and students return to school at 8.40am 


